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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, April 12, 2016
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday, April 12, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Helen Sharpe, Grace Baldwin, Lauren Nance, Brenda Sykes, and Denise Baker. Cary Worthy and Larry Brooks were absent. Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.
Acting Chair Lauren Nance called the meeting to order and explained the function of the Commission.
1. Approve minutes of the January 12, 2016 meetings. Helen Sharpe made a motion to approve and Grace Baldwin seconded. All voted aye. 
2. COA1505- Finance Auto Signs: An application by Victor Ibarra for new signage at 101 E. Harden Street. The applicant was not present at the meeting, Brenda Sykes made a motion to table this item until the next meeting, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye.
3. Continued discussion regarding North Main Street Historic District. Nathan Page noted to the Commission he had inserted additional verbiage in red on the current list of suggestions for the N Main St Historic District guidelines, “Porch must cover at least 50% of the width of the first floor of the front façade for new construction, or in the case of demolition of front façade of structure, the porch must be at least as large as was previously existing.” The HRC members were all ok with the changes.
Next Mr. Guy Sinclair spoke next giving all members a copy of his dialog as follows:
[image: image1.png]My name is Guy Sinclair, my wife and I live at 507 North Main Street
which is in the heart of your proposed North Main Street area Local
Historic District.

T have here a copy of your 89 page handbook titled “Historic Resources
Handbook” and my remarks here this evening result from reading thru
your 89 page handbook.

The truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth - I'm sure all
seven of you have heard that three part phrase. I'd like to focus on
the second part of that phrase, the whole truth part. I believe you
folks have been less than truthful with all of us who have homes and
property in this proposed North Main Street area Local Historic

District.

I believe you folks have purposefully worked to keep the whole truth
from the 60 or 65 affected home and property owners. You have done
this by not specifically informing them of the mandatory two page
Certificate of Appropriateness which they must complete and submit
to you ih order fo obtain your permission before you seven folks will
allow them to make such changes to their homes as:




[image: image2.png]FUTTIng new window shutters on their house.

Planting a tree or shrub in their front yard.

Reroofing their house with a shingle of a different type or color.
Repainting their front steps a different color.

I believe you folks have purposefully worked to keep the whole truth
from the 60 or 65 affected home and property owners by not
specifically informing them that they must obtain your permission to




[image: image3.png]make a change to their property and in order to obtain your permission
they must submit to you seven folks such items as:

A site plan, colored and drawn to scale.
Samples of all materials to be used.

Color photographs.

Various data from the manufacture's catalog.

A colored landscape plan, drawn to scale, and detailing the size, the
type, the quantity, the location, the height and the width of all trees
and shrubs to be planted.

I believe you folks have purposefully worked to keep the whole truth
from the 60 or 65 affected home and property owners by not
informing them that if they upgrade or make a change in appearance to

their house or property without first gaining the permission of you
seven folks they will be charged with a misdemeanor and, if found

guilty, they well may be fined or jailed or both.




[image: image4.png]But I have a remedy:

You can be sure that your fellow citizens will know the whole truth if
you will mail each and every homeowner a copy of your two page
Certificate of Appropriateness and explain to them they must submit a
completed copy to you before making changes to their property.

You can be sure that your fellow citizens will know the whole truth if
you will mail each and every affected home and property owner a
complete list of the penalities which would be imposed upon a home and




[image: image5.png]property owner who fails to follow the rules and regulations imposed by
this proposed Local Historic District.

You can be sure that your fellow citizens will know the whole truth if
you explain to them that all requirements imposed upon them are in
addition to all applicable building and zoning codes.

And last, but not least you can ascertain the whole truth by allowing a

well-informed affected home and property owner to vote yea or nay on
your proposed North Main Street Area Local Historic District.

Dare you tell them the whole truth and then do you dare let them vote
yea or nay on your proposed North Main Street Area Local Historic

District?




The Board felt they need to continue discussing the different ideas that have been mentioned thus far from Board members and the homeowners. Ms. Nance stated the Board is working to put together some guidelines that will work for the residential district and would be something presented to everyone.
Grace Baldwin stated she would like for the meetings to open up with the pledge of alligance and also a prayer. Ms. Baldwin said she wasn’t sure if we should discuss this now or wait until Mr. Brooks was present. Denise Baker felt that everyone should be present before this was discussed. Ms. Baker made a motion to table this until the next meeting.
With no further business the meeting was adjourned.













Respectfully submitted, 













Martha Johnson

